
April 21, 2023 

 

Natasha North 

Project Manager 

El Paso County Economic Development 

9 E. Vermijo Ave. 

Colorado Springs, CO 80903 

 

Dear Ms. North: 

 

RE: COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM (EL PASO COUNTY URBAN COUNTY) FOR FISCAL YEARS 2024-2026 

 

Exclusion from Urban County Being Sought  

 

Thank you for your recent letter informing the Town of Palmer Lake that El Paso County intends to seek re-designation 

as an Urban County for receipt of Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds from the U.S. Department of 

Housing and Urban Development for federal fiscal years 2024-2026.  This letter serves as notice that the Town of 

Palmer Lake elects to terminate their renewing intergovernmental agreement and not participate with El Paso County 

in the CDBG program. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Glant Havenar 

Mayor 

Town of Palmer Lake 

 

CC: Dawn Collins, Town Administrator/Clerk; Jennifer Schumann, HUD CPD Representative 

 

     


